MINUTES OF THE SPARTA PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES


February 1, 2010
The regularly scheduled meeting of the Sparta Public Library Board of Trustees was called to order by President Domenica McDonald on February 1, 2010 in the main study area.

Members present:






Absent:


Don Adams


Domenica McDonald

None

Anne Bourner

Helen Menke

Richard Cavalier

Darlene Prest


Mary Ann Clendenin
Fran Vallo


Steven Gerlach

Cristy Stupegia, Librarian

The minutes of the January 4, 2010 meeting were reviewed.  It was moved by Anne Bourner and seconded by Fran Vallo to approve the minutes.  Motion carried unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report

It was moved by Richard Cavalier and seconded by Steve Gerlach to accept the Treasurer’s Report.  Motion carried unanimously.  It was moved by Anne Bourner and seconded by Mary Ann Clendenin to pay all bills and any other outstanding bills due before the next board meeting.  Motion carried unanimously.

Librarian’s Report-Cristy Stupegia

A.  The furnace arrived and was installed as of February 1, 2010.
B. Personnel Evaluations are not ready.  Hopefully they will be ready by the March meeting.

C. No action was taken after a discussion of extending Friday hours.

D. It was moved by Anne Bourner and seconded by Richard Cavalier to close at 3:00 p.m. on February 20 to allow all employees to attend Glitter in the Night.  Motion carried unanimously.

E. The library has been approached by two organizations asking that the library be a drop-off point:

1.  Soles for Souls:  Susan Gasser is organizing a collection of new/lightly used shoes to be shipped to other countries.  Following a discussion, Anne Bourner moved and Fran Vallo seconded that the drop-off be allowed for the month on February.  Motion carried.

2. The NewsPlaindealer:  Asked if the library would be a collection point for articles/stories for the NewsPlaindealer.  Cristy is to inquire further regarding the details.
F.  Upcoming Events:  Cristy explained Snapshot Day, sponsored by the ILA.  Don Adams moved and Steve Gerlach seconded that the library participate in this activity.  Motion carried unanimously.

Old Business – None

New Business

A. Budget:  

1. Steve Gerlach presented the April 1, 2010 to March 31, 2011 Budget.  Following a discussion of the budget by line item, some item figures were changed.
2. The “actual budget” was discussed

3. The letter addressed to Mayor Rob Link requesting the annual tax levy was presented and discussed.

4. It was moved by Anne Bourner and seconded by Richard Cavalier to approve the budget as presented with the changes discussed.  Motion carried unanimously.

B.  Cristy noted that the election of officers will be held at the March meeting.

It was moved by Steve Gerlach and seconded by Fran Vallo to adjourn.  Motion carried unanimously.

The next regularly scheduled meeting is March 1, 2010.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Ann Clendenin

